
May construction update 
In this update we want to give you a quick summary of our progress since March, and how the works at the Glen 
Innes Town Centre are coming along. 

We have also started working at the Stonefields Avenue and College Road intersection. 

Glen Innes Town Centre progress 

Links to GI Cycleways 

Businesses have raised concerns about disruptions and access for customers, so we worked with Downer to 
reduce the impact of our works. 

We have split the works on the eastern side of Apirana Avenue into stages 3 and 4 which allow us to keep access 
to parking available. While we’re working on stage 3, access to shops will be maintained. 

We understand that our works can be noisy and dusty, so we’re working as quickly and safely as can. 

Stage 2 – Footpath completed 
Stage 3 – In progress 
Stage 4 – We plan to start works in late May 
Taniwha Street – We plan to start works in July 

Apirana Avenue stage 2 

The footpath on the western, train station side, 
is now complete. 

To finish the cycleway we need to install the 
concrete separators, asphalt the road, and paint 
permanent road markings. 

We will do this at night once all the changes in 
the town centre have been completed. 



Want to get in touch? 

For general project enquiries email projects@at.govt.nz or phone 09 930 5090

For more information about the project visit at.govt.nz/links2GI 

Apirana Avenue stage 3  

We have made excellent progress and 
have completed:  

 80% of kerb and channel works

 90% of excavation works

 80% of drainage works

 Half of the pedestrian crossing
connecting shoppers to the train
station

We now need to install Chorus power 
ducts, concrete foot paths, and 
streetlights. 

Stonefields Avenue and College 
Road intersection 

We have also started working at the 
Stonefields Avenue and College Road 
intersection to prepare for the cycleway as 
well as doing routine road maintenance to 
keep the road in a good condition.  

We have completed 80% of the drainage 
works as well as 50% of the excavation 
works needed to install the raised 
crossings, kerb and channel, and footpaths. 

Upcoming works 
Apirana Avenue stage 4 

We plan to start working on stage 4 in late May, which includes kerb and channel, and footpath works. It can get 
noisy and dusty so we are aiming to work outside of core business hours as much as we can.  

While we work on stage 4, we will continue to provide businesses are open signs and keep the footpath open 
during the day for customers.  

We want to thank the Glen Innes community for their patience whilst we complete these works. 
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